CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the League Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham on Wednesday 24th May 2017. 
Attendees: N.Oram, P.Daly, P.Tustain, J.Hunt, I.Swales, T.Holmes, D.Johnson, D.Pardoe, I.Hamilton.
Apologies: B.Hill, M.Neave, T.Onions, G.Cook, S.Arlin.
Prior to the meeting starting, Dan Pardoe was unanimously co-opted onto the League Management Committee. Welcome Dan. 
Matters Arising 
Awaiting confirmation that Bristol Street Motors are going to continue sponsorship. 
Action on IS to pass the instruction onto Referees in terms of Fintan games at KGV next season. 

JH identified a date for Apperley to replay their game after playing an ineligible player in their game on the 1/4/17. 

IH notified all clubs that they will need to provide 3 match fit footballs for the Charity Finals. 

Action on IS in regards to fees tariff for next season. 

IH emailed all clubs in regards to the change to the debt recovery process for next season. 

MN provided another point of contact to verify the accounts. 

IH sent BH details of the Big Yellow for the programs. 
League Secretary Report 
Exceptionally busy period with admin for Cups, FA Cup Ticket Application, Supplementary forms for next season, etc, etc. 

Potential revenue route for the League with no strings:

I discussed the idea with this chap whilst involved with my London Football Commitments and thought it a good idea to make some money – I guessed at 44 clubs, but it could be 40.

Sponsorship package offered by Pitchero given the approval of the Committee, action on IH to move this forward. 
Invited along with JH and IS to the Falcons presentation evening on the 13th May. A very enjoyable occasion, medals and trophies handed out between the 3 of us. 

Can we look at the antiquated process whereby we have to suspend standing orders at 9pm. This is a rare occurrence and in my view not required. The Committee were not 100% sure where this came from apart from IS saying it might have been due to the FA wanting to encourage more people to be involved in meetings and longer meetings might put people off. Action on IH to ask the GFA. 
Sanction sought from the GFA in regards to the wording in SCOR for both FC Barometrics and Malvern Vale. 
GFA
Rule revision documents sent back to the GFA. Thanks to all involved for their efforts. 
Action on IH to send a copy out to clubs. 

Roger Vaughan has taken on the role of Referee Development Officer (and a couple more duties) from Steve Tanner. 

Sin Bins – Cheltenham League decided not to go in for this trial. The GNSL and the County League have volunteered to. This will be decided by the FA in due course and the League will keep a watching eye on how it goes. 

Rule Offences / Disciplinary
See attached rule offences and mitigation.

Committee concerned about the fine situation with Newlands and wanted to talk to Newlands about the hoped for improvement next season. Action on IH to invite Newlands into talk to us next Tuesday 30th May. 

Treasurers Report
MN sent his apologies but had sent the Final Accounts out. The major item is the drop in income, which the Committee would like at ways to mitigate against it. 

Honorarium and Gratuities – these were discussed and agreed with the Committee members not in receipt of an honorarium.
Referees Secretary
IS reported that out of 728 fixtures organised by the League, 697 were covered by an official referee. This was a 96% rate of coverage. 
The Committee thanked IS for his efforts and duly noted the previous Referees’ Secretaries’ effort with increasing refereeing numbers. 

IS has been duly elected as Referees Secretary for the GNSL as well as wishing to continue his role on the Cheltenham League. This will bring a great benefit to both Leagues and will hopefully create more unity than ever before. 

The League had great success with Referees from the League or associated with the League promoted and we wish to pass on our congratulations:
Level 5 to 4
Dom Barrow

Gareth McMahon

Jack Reed

Level 6 to 5
Sam Carrington

Mark Davies

Adam McAnoy

Ian Swales

Jade Wardle
Level 7 to 6
Matt Langdon

Registration Secretary

PT had nothing to report. 
The Stroud League passed on their thanks for PT, TH and SA attending their League meeting to go through the WGS Registration system. Following this meeting, it appears that the Stroud League are going to fully adopt the new system. 

Results Secretary
Ben on holiday and reports:
Nothing to report on the results/match notifications.

On the media side, I hope the Echo has used all items from the cup finals & presentation day. We are now having reports appearing in a local magazine called The Answer. The sports editor there was a sports reporter on the Echo! 
Pleased how the cup final programmes looked. Unfortunately, we had quite a few Junior/Minor cup programmes left over.

Fixtures Secretary

JH reported that he had allocated 728 fixtures over the season and thankfully the weather was really kind to us. The Committee passed on their thanks for another great effort on fixtures from JH. 

The concept of fixtures on 3G and the cup format will be discussed prior to plans for next season. 
Interview for new clubs/teams
Beeches – Cirencester – Recommend for inclusion to the AGM. 
Gotherington FC – Recommend for inclusion to the AGM.
Worcester Olympic – Recommend for inclusion to the AGM.
Cheltenham Saracens – not recommended for inclusion at this time. 
Bishops Cleeve 4ths – called in for interview next Tuesday as more information in regards to the team is needed. We understood it was Bishops Cleeve 4ths, but on the application it says Bishops Cleeve Development Reserves?
Any Other Business
All the retained trophies require to be brought up to date with engraving as well as cleaning. IS reported that Brownings charge £8 per trophy for this. Action to ask MN if this task can be undertaken. 

A review will be made on which of the retained trophies require to be replaced / retired. 

Referee of the year, Secretary of the year and sportsmanship of the year all to be presented at the AGM. 
Charities to be invited to our Club meeting in August for their cheque presentation. 
AGM Agenda to be discussed in the pre AGM meeting on Tuesday 30th May. 
Kick-off times in the Charity cup on 3G to be discussed at the first Charities Cup Meeting of the new season. 

DJ asked when clubs can start signing on players for the new season. This can commence after the AGM takes place. 

PT, IS, JH send their apologies for the AGM. 

NO raised the fact that for the first time in many years a meeting could not go ahead during the season just ended due to not enough Committee Members being in attendance to form a quorum. The Committee dates are advertised a long with the AGM right at the start of the new season, yet IH still gets very late notice of drop-outs. 

Attendance at Charity Semi-Finals and Finals also needs to be addressed as not enough help on some of the games caused real difficulties especially the double header Minor and Junior Finals at Bishops Cleeve, which despite being deemed very successful, were very difficult to man with the small troop of Committee members in attendance. (Special thanks to Mrs Holmes for providing great help to us on the day)
Action on all to ascertain if they can commit to being able to devote enough time to Committee duties or if not, think about standing down. 

Action on all to review how we look to tackle regular non-attendance in the future. 

As an aside to this we could still take on 3 more non officer roles to the Committee. Action on IH to advertise this at the AGM. 

Next Meeting
Interview for Bishops Cleeve and discussion with Newlands – Tuesday 30th May at 7pm.
Newlands invited in for 7.10pm, Bishops Cleeve invited in for 7.30pm.

Pre-AGM – Tuesday 30th May at 7pm.

AGM – Wednesday 7th June 2017.
